臺北市立新民國中 109 學年度上學期九年級 英語科 第一次段考 ___年 ___班 座號: ___ 姓名: ____

本卷共有兩張三面,請將選擇題畫卡在答案卡上,非選題填寫在答案卷上,需繳交<mark>答案卡</mark>及**答案卷**!!!

Nothing is impossible! (沒有什麼不可能!)別放棄!!!耐心仔細作答,你一定可以的☺

一、辨識句意:每題均有三張圖片,請依據所聽到的句子,選出符合描述的圖片(每題 2 分,共 10 分。) 1	10 (A) Maybe you are right about that. (B) It's great fun to work all day.
	(C) I really feel sorry for them.
(A) (B) (C)	三、言談理解:每題均有三個選項,請依據所聽到的對話與問題,選出一個最適當的答案(每題 2 分,共 10 分。) 11 (A) He has eaten up a sandwich. (B) He wants to heat some coffee.
	(C) He has been hungry for days.
(A) (B) (C)	12 (A) She's interested in it. (B) She's scared of it. (C) She's tired of it. 13
3	(A) He felt bored.
(A) (B) (C)	 (B) He felt scared. (C) He felt interested. 14
4	(A) The woman doesn't agree to move there.
(A) (B) (C)	(B) She thinks Rainbow Town is worse than her city. (C) Rainbow Town is close to nature, so the air must be better than that in the city. 本文聽力測驗結束,請繼續作答 四、字彙測驗(每題 2 分,共 10 分。) 16. () This road to the park. If you want to get to the park
(A) (B) (C)	you can go the way. (A) shares (B) heats (C) digs (D) leads 17. () Fast food, like hamburgers, is a part of American Try them, and you will understand the USA more. (A) century (B) center (C) collect (D) culture
二、基本問答:每題均有三個選項,請依據所聽到的內容,選出一個最	18. () Eric met his favorite actor by today. He was very excited.
適合的回應 (每題 2 分,共 10 分。)	(A) cheese (B) dot (C) glue (D) chance
6	19. () The brave girlthe boy from getting hurt.
(A) He has watched TV many times.	(A) protected (B) covered (C) spilled (D) touched
(B) He has watched TV already.	20. () I believe your ideas will be for me.
(C) He has watched TV since 2 p.m.	(A) helpful (B) help (C) habbit (D) hobby
(A) You've eaten it up. This are is mine	
(A) You've eaten it up. This one is mine.(B) Why do they shape the dough into a flower?	五、文法選擇(每題 2 分,共 20 分。)
(C) I'm OK with it, but I can't put up with the smell.	21. () Jane told Joe that she her.
8.	(A) love (B) loving (C) loved (D) loves
(A) He's bored with the trip tomorrow.	22. () Johnson hasn't finished washing the dishes, he?
(B) He's surprised at the trip tomorrow.	(A) hasn't (B) does (C) has (D) doesn't
(C) He's excited about the trip tomorrow.	23. () Tom: The boys are not your cousins, are they?
9	Shanny:, they are my cousins.
(A) Because I like the song very much.	(A)Yes (B) No (C) Yeah (D) Okey
(B) Because the song is very boring.	24. () Brandy has been an English teacher forty years.

(A) for (B) when (C) since (D) before

(B) Because the song is very boring.(C) Because the singer belongs here.

25. () Dora the book three times. S	he really loves it.
	(A) reads (B) has read (C) was read	ing (D) is reading
26. () Ya-ni (雅妮) is an excellent tennis play	er.
	She has many games.	
	(A) winning (B) wins (C) to win (E	D) won
27. () To clean the kitchen is Let's c	
	(A) tire (B) tires (C) tiring (D) tired	
28. () The children are about the ba	
_0. ((A) excite (B) excites (C) exciting	
29 () Ben is tired the same	
_>. ((A) of eating (B) with eating (C) of	
30 () We haven't heard from Jay	
(We are worried about him.	
	(A) because (B) though (C) since	(D) for
	(1) 2000000 (2) 111000811 (0) 511100	(2) .0.
六、克	漏字(每題1分,共5分。)	
(31~35))	
Zoe: T	The movie is great. I believe it will win an	Oscar.
Joe: A1	re you kidding? The movie is so 31.	. I even fell asleep in the
m	novie theater.	
Zoe: W	What are you talking about? It's very intere	esting 32. me.
T	The plot is great, the actors are lovely, and.	
Joe: A	All right, all right. I just feel 33.	of 34. Romantic
C	Comedies again. We've already seen four ro	mantic movies this month.
Ιd	don't think I can35 another one.	
	scar 奧斯卡金像獎 plot 情節 roma	antic comedy 浪漫喜劇
31. () (A) bored (B) boring (C) excite	d (D) exciting
32. () (A) in (B) to (C) at	(D) with
33. () (A) tire (B) tiring (C) tired	(D) to tire
) (A) watch (B) to watch (C) watch	
) (A) put up with (B) heat u	
	(C) belong to (D) feel si	ick of
	讀測驗(每題1分,共15分。)	
(36~38)	,	
	Mr. Chen,	
	t's been half a month since we last met. Ho	w have you been in
Taiwar	n?	
I 1	have sent you a package by airmail. My hu	usband and I want to thank
you for	or the wonderful night in your house. Your	wife is really a good cook.
We bot	th were surprised at the taste of the special	Taiwanese snack, stinky
tofu. It	t's always fun to try something new.	
W	We hope you will like the gift. If you come	to L.A., don't forget to
visit us	S.	
Rose		
	□ packa	ge 包裹 airmail 空運
36. () Who wrote this letter?	
	(A) Mr. Chen (B) Mrs. Chen	
	(C) Rose (D) Rose's husband	l
37. (
,	(A) Mr. Chen (B) Mrs. Chen (C) R	
38. () How long haven't Rose and Mr. Chen s	, ,
((A) For a month (B) For half	
		ar

 $(39 \sim 41)$

What is a triathlon? A triathlon is a kind of race. In a triathlon, each competitor swims, <u>cycles</u>, and runs over very long distance. The competitors must do the three parts without any break. When they finish swimming and get to the first transition area, they change their clothes and shoes, get their bicycle, and go on to the next stage of the race. Then they arrive at the second transition area, change their clothes and shoes again and run for the last stage. When anyone crosses the finish line first, he or she wins the race. Usually in a triathlon, there are aid stations on the course. The competitors can get food and drinks from them when they pass by. This is not an easy sport. The competitors need to be good at swimming, cycling, and running at the same time.

Competitor 參賽者 distance 距離 transition area 轉移區 stage 階段 aid station 補給站 course 跑道

- 39. () Mike "cycles" every morning. That is, he likes _____.
 - (A) riding a bike
 - (B) riding a horse
 - (C) driving a sports car
 - (D) riding a motorcycle
- 40. () What CAN'T competitors do during a triathlon?
 - (A) They can't eat.
 - (B) They can't rest.
 - (C) They can't run too fast.
 - (D) They can't change clothes.
- 41. () What else can we learn about a triathlon from the reading?
 - (A) The aid station is in the transition area.
 - (B) There are two transition areas in a triathlon.
 - (C) Every competitor should be only good at swimming.
 - (D) You have to team up with others before you joined a triathlon.

 $(42 \sim 44)$

Billy has wanted to be a cook since he was young. Every time he tastes a great dish, he feels happy. He hopes that he can make people happy as well, so he wants to be a cook in the future.

Billy works in a restaurant now, but he isn't a cook. He is just an apprentice. He has to go to work earlier than the cooks, and he also has to clean the kitchen after they leave. He works almost 14 hours a day in the kitchen, but he still isn't allowed to cook. He can only wash and cut the vegetables, and do the dishes every day.

It's quite boring and tiring, but Billy never gives up. He knows that basic training is very important, and he really wants to do well. He believes his dream will come true soon.

as well 也 apprentice 學徒 isn't allowed 不被允許 basic 基礎的

- 42. () What is Billy's dream?
 - (A) To be a cook.
- (B) To grow vegetables.
- (C) To be an apprentice.
- (D) To make people healthy.
- 43. () How long does Billy work a day?
 - (A) Less than 8 hours.
- (B) Less than 10 hours.
- (C) Less than 12 hours.
- (D) More than half a day.
- 44. () What CAN'T Billy do now?
 - (A) Do the dishes.
- (B) Cut the vegetables.
- (C) Clean the kitchen at home.
- (D) Cook food in the restaurant.



The book festival is coming!

Do you have some books you don't want? Your old love may be someone's new favorite.

Bring one book to the Town Library & get another one home for free!

xWhen & How:

March 2 - March 14 Bring one book for one book festival card.

March 16 - March 31 Bring one card for one book you like to read.

xWhat books:

All kinds of books **EXCEPT**(除了...之外;把...排除在外) school books, comic books, and dictionaries.

Notice:

- ①Your book must be in good shape, without any page missing.
- ②Your book must be clean, and nothing is written on it.

Want to know more? Please call 1234-5678. (We are closed on Mondays.)



-Town Library-

- 45. () What is the book festival for?
 - (A) Selling second-hand books.
 - (B) Telling people how to choose books.
 - (C) Inviting people to change books with each other.
 - (D) Knowing what kinds of books are the most popular.
- 46. () Sonja is busy packing some books for the book festival.

Which is most likely one of them?



- (A) An old dictionary of medicine.
- (B) A book of short stories in English.
- (C) A picture book with her own notes.
- (D) A workbook she used in her math class.
- 47. () Look at the calendar. If Sean has a book festival card, when can he use it?

March						
Sun.	Mon.	Tues.	Wed.	Thurs.	Fri.	Sat.
	1	2	3	4	5	6
7	8	9	10	11	12	13
14	15	16	17	18	19	20
21	22	23	24	25	26	27
28	29	30	31			

- (A) March 3.
- (B) March 14.
- (C) March 23.
- (D) March 29.

(48~50)

The Amazon Rainforest Fires and Us

We all know trees are very important to our earth. There are millions of trees in the Amazon rainforest in Brazil. With thousand kinds of plants, birds and animals live there, it is a living library of the earth. The Amazon rainforest keeps water cycle balanced and some of the air we breathe is from there. However, Brazilian government wants to make money by using the forest land, so they burn down trees. We call such human activity deforestation. Wildfires are a natural disaster, but the ones in Amazon rainforest this year are not. People burn down the tress to clear the land for business, such as building farms and digging coal from the ground. More than 72,000 fires have happened this year in August 2019, which is 83% more than the same time of 2018. Thousands of trees are now gone in the fires. Many species of plants and birds are seriously endangered. Amazon rainforest fires is one of the largest environmental threats ever known to man, world leaders and many organizations are asking people to help in any way they can. Donating to organizations, such as Amazon Watch and World

Wildlife Fund, is one way to support from far away. These organizations work hard on stopping human activities on environment. If nothing else, signing up a petition to send a message that the Amazon fires need help. You can also post what you think on social media and hash-tag #PrayforAmazonas and #AmazonRainforest to get public attention. To do nothing is the only not-so-great answer.

- □ breathe 呼吸 government 政府 deforestation 森林砍伐 disaster 災害 coal 煤 species 種類 endangered 瀕危 petition 請願
- 48. () Why is Amazon rainforest important to the earth?
 - (A) It gives us air to breathe and keeps water cycle balanced.
 - (B) Government can make money by burning down trees.
 - (C) It is a home for many businessmen to earn money.
 - (D) It give us an opportunity to get public attention .
- 49. () Which is NOT true?
 - (A) The Amazon rainforest fires in 2019 are mostly man-made.
 - (B) Brazilian government wants to burn down trees to make money.
 - (C) Brazilian government tried hard to protect the Amazon rainforest.
 - (D) The Amazon rainforest fires have put many species of animals in danger.
- 50. () What can you do to help stop the Amazon Rainforest fires?
 - (A) To donate to some environment organizations.
 - (B) To sign up a petition to support and send a message.
 - (C) To post what you think on Facebook to get people's attention.
 - (D) Above all.

臺北市立新民國中 109 學年度上學九年級 英語科 第一次段考

年班	座號:	姓名:	

以下答案請填寫於空格內

八、填充題(每格2分,共20分。)

go	with	says	belongs	for
As	best	will	that	to

1. 我的句子寫:「未來屬於勇者」。

	My sentence	, "The future	 	the brave."
2.	水餃配大蒜最對味。			

3. 這起士很特別。至於用什麼方式吃,我們得問廚師。

The cheese is special. _____ the ways to eat

garlic.

it, we have to ask the cook.

4. 我不認為 Kate 明年會去日本。

I don't think _____ Kate ____ go to Japan next year.

加分題(+3)

Dumplings

一把很鈍的菜刀要去哪裡才能把它用的鋒利一點?

選擇填	非選題	總分